F

N

Index

» Committee and
Chapter Events PAGE 6

» FCBA Foundation News PAGE 10
» Job Bank paGk 22

August 2010

Newsletter of the Federal Communications Bar Association

FCBA Annual Luncheon

The FCBA held its 2010 Annual Meeting and
Luncheon on June 30th at the Mayflower
Hotel where FCC Commissioner Mignon
Clyburn gave the keynote speech. Outgoing
FCBA President, Bob Pettit, announced and
congratulated distinguished service award

winner S. Jenell Trigg for her involvement
with the FCBA and the Privacy & Data
Security Committee in past years. The
program included announcement of the
FCBA election results.

CONTINUED ON PAGE 8

Save The Date ~ October 5, 2010

FCBA Seminar West

On Tuesday, October 5, 2010, FCBA will
hold a one day seminar in conjunction with
the CTIA Enterprise & Applications™
Conference and Exposition at the Moscone
West Convention Center in San Francisco,
CA, focusing on emerging wireless issues.
Session topics will include: the venture
capital outlook; smart grid challenges and
opportunities; privacy issues today and
tomorrow; and the national broadband plan.
Speakers will include: Rebecca Arbogast,
Stifel Nicolaus; David Blumberg, Blumberg
Capital; Anita Stephens Graham,
Opportunity Capital Partners; Greg Widroe,
Media Venture Partners; Mary L. Brown,

Cisco Systems, Inc; Commissioner Dian
Grueneich, California Public Utilities
Commission; Blair Levin; Thomas J. Sugrue,
T-Mobile USA, Inc.; Paul W. Garnett,
Microsoft Corporation; and Rachelle B.
Chong, California Public Utilities
Commission. Sunil Daluvoy, Google Inc.
will be the luncheon speaker. Seminar
participants will have special access to the
CTIA Enterprise & Applications™
Exposition, October 6-8, as part of the
registration package. Watch the FCBA web
site and the September newsletter for
additional program information and
registration and housing information.

FCBA
Membership
Renewal

Instructions on how to
renew your membership
for FY 2011 (July 1, 2010
—June 30, 2011) were
emailed out to all members
in late June. Please see
page 3 for step-by-step
instructions on how to
complete the process and
make sure you maintain
your active member status.
Please note that the
deadline was JULY 31,
2010.

If you would like to update
the committee(s) you are
on, download the form at
http://www.fcba.org/upload
/fyllcommitteeform.doc
and fax or mail it back to
us at FCBA, 1020 19th
Street, NW, Suite 325,
Washington, DC 20036,
Fax: 202-293-4317. And
please remember, a
donation to the FCBA
Foundation, while
renewing your
membership, is always
appreciated!

Save the
Date!

The 24th Annual
Chairman’s Dinner will
be held Thursday,
December 9, 2010 at the
Washington Hilton
Hotel. Watch future
issues of FCBA News

for further details and the
dinner reservation form.



PRESIDENT'S Message

DEAR MEMBERS:

Unlike Congress, our Bar does not recess in the August heat.
However, just as Members of Congress leave Washington to
travel to their home districts, we take advantage of the month
of August to recognize the key role played by FCBA members
and activities outside the Beltway.

FCBA Regional Chapters: Although the majority of FCBA
members practice in the metropolitan Washington area, the
association consistently expands its profile around the
country. No matter where your travels take you youll find the FCBA. We have
reached a record 10 chapters, each bringing its own regional flavor to the practice of
communications law. We also added a number of impressive new co-chairs to our
leadership in the field. Our 2010-11 chapter co-chairs are: Atlanta (Jennifer
Hightower, Carolyn Roddy, and Kennard Woods); Florida (Will Cox, Beth Keating,
David Konuch, and Frank Rullan); Midwest (Robert Neumann, Robert Reiland,
Grant Spellmeyer, and Lisa Washburn); New England (David Bogan, Gregory
Kennan, and Julie Laine); New York (Jennifer Kostyu, LaVonda Reed-Huff, Michele
Thomas, and Susanna Zwerling); Northern California (Rachelle Chong, Robert
Millar, and Mary Wand); Pacific Northwest (Greg Kopta, Dan Menser, Kevin
Minsky, David Rice, and Angela Wu); Rocky Mountain (Stanton Dodge, Craig
Donaldson, and Ray Gifford); and Texas (Brad Bayliff and Roger Borgelt). This year
we also welcome new leadership in the Carolinas where Teresa Artis, John Stanley,
and Robin Tuttle are working to form a new FCBA Chapter. If you are interested or
have friends, colleagues or clients in the Carolinas please contact John, Teresa or
Robin! If you practice in Washington, the next time you find yourself in one of
these regions, reach out to a chapter co-chair. Similarly, if you are a chapter member
visiting D.C., be sure to connect with your fellow FCBA members. Together, the
Washington-based core and the small, but mighty, chapter membership can “Pay It
Forward” by strengthening relationships within the Bar.

New England and Florida Chapter Programs: It’s not free ice cream, but on
September 30, 2010, the New England chapter will host a program on
Telecommunications in Vermont. The Florida Chapter will also be hosting a
program on September 23, 2010, in Tallahassee, FL, on Telecommunications and
Electric Utilities: Current Issues. See page 6 for details and registration information
for both events.

Seminar West: The FCBA strikes gold in San Francisco on Tuesday, October 5,
2010, with the return of FCBA Seminar West, at the Moscone Center. The program
is still taking shape but we have an impressive list of panelists already confirmed.
Panel topics include, among others, Venture Capital, Smart Grid, and Privacy.
National Broadband Plan architect Blair Levin, CPUC Commissioner Dian
Grueneich, and Former FCC and CPUC Commissioner Rachelle Chong are all on
board. Look for more details in the coming weeks. Whether you practice in
Washington or in one of our chapters, don’t miss Seminar West!

Finally, looking outward from Washington is another great opportunity to think about
how to “Pay It Forward.” While so many of this initiative’s efforts may be focused on
our local community and on the Bar’s efforts in D.C., we can do more. Among other
things, we can help promote broadband adoption in rural communities and bring
communications law and policy to colleges and law schools around the country. If
you are interested in volunteering please contact the FCBA offices or reach out to me
at fcba.bryan@wbklaw.com. Our association is national, and our networking,
educational, and community service efforts, as well as our FCBA activities, should
serve the whole nation. Ilook forward to our continued travels together.

Bryan Tramont
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Online Membership Renewals

It is time to renew your membership. Your current
membership expired June 30, 2010 and by renewing, your
membership will be good through June 30, 2011. Please
note that the deadline was JULY 31, 2010.

TO RENEW ONLINE BY CREDIT CARD AND
MAKE A CONTRIBUTION TO THE
FOUNDATION:

B Click the Login link at www.fcba.org or go to
https://www.netforumondemand.com/eWeb/DynamicPag
e.aspx?Site=FCBA&WebCode=LoginRequired to log into
your account. The primary email and password used to
sign in MUST be the same as have been used for online
registrations in the past, by the individual who is being
renewed. If the password is not known or has never
been activated, click on the Forgot your Password? link
and follow the instructions to generate a new password.

B To view your renewal invoice, go to the My Transactions
link. Here you can see a list of all your orders and
invoices.

**Note: For details on a particular order click on the
small box to the left of the order #.

B Go to the Online Store link. Make sure Top 100
Products is selected in the upper, left-hand pull-down
box and click the Go button.

B Select FCBA Foundation Contribution — General Fund,
enter the amount, and click the Add to Cart button.

B Click Check Out. Select billing information and click
Next.

B Check the box for the Dues Renewal Order. Click Next
and follow the instructions to process your payment.

TO RENEW ONLINE BY CREDIT CARD:

B Click the Login link at www.fcba.org or go to
https://www.netforumondemand.com/eWeb/DynamicPag
e.aspx?Site=FCBA&WebCode=LoginRequired to log into
your account. If the password is not known or has never
been activated, click on the Forgot your Password? link
and follow the instructions to generate a new password.

B Once logged in, go to the My Transactions link. Here
you can see a list of all your orders and invoices.

**Note: For details on a particular order click on the
small box to the left of the order #.

B Click on the Pay Open Orders link at the top right of the
page of the My Transactions page.

B Choose the order/invoice you wish to pay and follow the
instructions to process your payment.

B You will receive a receipt for your credit card via email
within minutes of paying your dues.

TO RENEW BY CHECK:

B Click the Login link at www.fcba.org or go to
https://www.netforumondemand.com/eWeb/DynamicPag
e.aspx?Site=FCBA&WebCode=LoginRequired to log into
your account. If the password is not known or has never
been activated, click on the Forgot your Password? link
and follow the instructions to generate a new password.

B Once logged in, go to the My Transactions link. Here
you can see a list of all your orders and invoices.

B Click on the small box to the left of the order/invoice #
for your dues payment and print the page.

B You must include the printed invoice along with your
check and mail to the address on the invoice.

m If you would like to make a tax-deductible donation to
the FCBA Foundation, please send in a check with your
renewal and note the contribution amount.

We have been reminded that some firms/companies prefer
to pay for a group of membership renewals at one time with
one check. In order to do this, each individual member will
need to print out his/her own invoice and as with mailed
dues invoices in the past, submit it for payment through
their internal channels. If we receive one check for multiple
renewals, a copy of each individual invoice must be
included. If you are paying for multiple renewals by credit
card, you must pay each invoice individually online.

PLEASE NOTE THAT YOU CANNOT CHANGE YOUR
MEMBERSHIP TYPE OR YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION
ONLINE. If you need to make a membership type change,
please contact Wendy Parish at wendy@fcba.org or call 202-
293-4000 BEFORE paying the invoice. If you need to
change your contact information, please email your new
information to wendy@fcba.org.

To view your information in the new FCBA online directory,
click on the Individual Directory link in the menu options
after you have logged in. Search for your entry information.
Note that this directory only displays your name, address,
email, and primary phone and fax number. Our database
can still house more info, such as alternate phone and cell
phone numbers, but it will not be reflected in the online
directory.

COMMITTEE SIGN-UP
If you would like to update the committee(s) you are on,
download the form at http://www.fcba.org/upload/
fyllcommitteeform.doc and fax or mail it back to us at
FCBA, 1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 325, Washington, DC
20036, Fax: 202-293-4317.
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CONMIMITTEE AND CHAPTER CO-CHAIRS 2010-2011

ACCESS TO GOVERMENT
Brian W. Higgins

Colin Sandy

Howard M. Weiss

ANNUAL SEMINAR
PLANNING

Michele C. Farquhar
Patricia J. Paoletta

R. Michael Senkowski
Lisa R. Youngers

COMMENDATIONS AND
ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

Christina Langlois
Howard M. Liberman
Jane E. Mago

CONFERENCE PLANNING
Kathleen Q. Abernathy

Mark D. Schneider

Peter D. Shields

CONSTITUTION AND
BYLAWS

Lee G. Petro
Richard R. Zaragoza

CONTINUING LEGAL
EDUCATION

Christine M. Crowe
Erin L. Dozier

Eric N. Einhorn
Charles B. Mathias

DIVERSITY
Daniel K. Alvarez
Shellie N. Blakeney
Jeffrey J. Gee

Karen Peltz Strauss

ENGINEERING AND
TECHNICAL PRACTICE

David L. Donovan
Regina Harrison
Jamison S. Prime
Laura Stefani

FCC ENFORCEMENT
Dennis P. Corbett

Trey Hanbury

Russell Hanser

Kris A. Monteith

HOMELAND SECURITY
AND EMERGENCY
COMMUNICATIONS

Jeffrey S. Cohen
Nneka Ezenwa
Brian E Fontes
Scott B. Tollefsen
Lawrence A. Walke

INTERNATIONAL
TELECOMMUNICATIONS

Linda Cicco

Gardner H. Foster
Jennifer D. Hindin
Jennifer S. Ullman

JUDICIAL PRACTICE
Samuel Feder

Jacob M. Lewis

L. Andrew Tollin

LAW JOURNAL
David A. Gross
Deborah J. Salons
Lawrence J. Spiwak
Richard K. Welch

LEGISLATIVE
Shawn H. Chang
David R. Goodfriend
Matthew Hussey

MASS MEDIA
David A. O’Connor
Matthew S. DelNero
Frank R. Jazzo
Kathleen A. Kirby

MEMBERSHIP AND
MARKETING

James S. Blitz
Robert E. Branson
John V. Giusti
Nguyen T. Vu

NATIONAL
TELECOMMUNICATIONS
MOOT COURT
COMPETITION

Benjamin E. Golant
Lisa M. Fowlkes
Davina S. Sashkin
Joshua S. Turner

NOMINATIONS
Robert L. Pettit

PRIVACY AND DATA
SECURITY

Eugenie N. Barton
John J. Heitmann
Karen Henein

S. Jenell Trigg

PROFESSIONAL
RESPONSIBILITY

Michael E Altschul
Jared M. Carlson
Peter M. Connolly

RELATIONS WITH OTHER
BAR ASSOCIATIONS

STATE AND LOCAL
PRACTICE

Garnet M. Hanly
Andrew M. Klein
Jackie McCarthy
Brad Ramsay

TRANSACTIONAL
PRACTICE

Sally A. Buckman
Tarah Grant
Michael G. Jones
Mace J. Rosenstein

VIDEO PROGRAMMING
AND DISTRIBUTION

Christopher R. Bjornson
Christopher A. Fedeli
Bradley K. Gillen
Jordan B. Goldstein

WIRELESS
TELECOMMUNICATIONS

Thomas S. Dombrowsky, Jr.
Nese Guendelsberger

Brian M. Josef

R. Paul Margie

WIRELINE

K.C. Halm

Henry G. Hultquist
Thomas J. Navin
Brita D. Strandberg

YOUNG LAWYERS
Mark Brennan
Micah M. Caldwell

Ad Hoc
Committees

BROADBAND
David C. Bartlett
William E. Cook, Jr.
Barry J. Ohlson
Nancy J. Victory

CHARITY AUCTION
Micah M. Caldwell (Chair)
Mark Brennan

Kyle D. Dixon

Justin Faulb

Paige K. Fronabarger
Stacy Robinson Fuller
Tarah Grant

Karen Henein
Catherine Hilke

Kerry Loughney

Jane E. Mago
Genevieve Morelli

COMM LAW 101
Linda L. Kinney

Sara E Leibman
Christopher E. Naoum
Melissa Newman
Natalie G. Roisman

DISTINGUISHED LECTURER
Marvin Ammori

Robert L. Corn-Revere

Donna C. Gregg

Chapters

ATLANTA
Jennifer Hightower
Carolyn T. Roddy
Kennard B. Woods

CAROLINA
Teresa Artis
John Stanley
Robin E. Tuttle

FLORIDA

William P Cox
Beth Keating

David A. Konuch
Francisco A. Rullan

MIDWEST

Robert R. Neumann
Robert N. Reiland
Grant B. Spellmeyer
Elisabeth M. Washburn

NEW ENGLAND
David W. Bogan
Gregory M. Kennan
Julie P. Laine

NEW YORK
Lavonda Huff-Reed
Jennifer L. Kostyu
Michele K. Thomas
Susanna M. Zwerling

NORTHERN CALIFORNIA
Rachelle B. Chong

Robert Millar

Mary E. Wand

PACIFIC NORTHWEST
Gregory J. Kopta

Dan Menser

Kevin D. Minsky

David L. Rice

Angela Wu

ROCKY MOUNTAIN
Stanton Dodge

INTELLECTUAL Jean L. Kiddoo Davina S. Sashkin Craig W. Donaldson
PROPERTY Jennifer A. Warren Joshua S. Turner Raymond Gifford

Daniel Brenner Jennifer A. Warren TEXAS

James M. Burger Ron Whitworth Bradford W. Bayliff

Amy Mushahwar Roger Borgelt
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CLE Seminars

Tuesday, September
28, 6:00 - 8:15 p.m.
ECPA Reform -
Protecting Privacy
and Security in the
Digital Age

Presented by the Privacy and Data
Security Committee

The FCBA Privacy and Data Security
Committee will hold a CLE on Tuesday,
September 28, 2010, from 6:00 — 8:15
p-m. on Reform of the Electronic
Communications Privacy Act (“ECPA”).
This CLE will be held at a location to be
determined.

Please contact Genie Barton, Co-Chair,
FCBA Privacy and Data Security
Committee, for more information
gbarton@ustelecom.org or (202-326-
7223.

To register, go to the FCBA website —
Calendar of Events or use the form on
page 23.

Agenda

PANEL I: ECPA’'S WILD RIDE:
1986 TO 2010

ECPA was enacted before the
widespread adoption of the Internet and
new technologies such as personal
computers, email, text messaging, and
mobile phones, which are now a

2010 FCBA
Membership
Directories

The FCBA 2010 Membership
Directories were mailed to
members. Please use the order
form on page 25 to order
additional copies for your office.

standard part of our lives. Since then,
courts, government agencies, law
enforcement and businesses have
grappled with how to apply ECPA in
the midst of rapid technological change.
Balancing privacy rights with the needs
of law enforcement in the digital world
is a challenge. Our panel of experts will
explore how ECPA has been
implemented and interpreted over its
first 15+ years and highlight coverage
gaps, circuit-splits, and related issues
raised by growing national security
threats and the advent of new
technologies and applications such as
social networking, online advertising,
geolocation and cloud computing — all
of which suggest that the time to reform
ECPA is now.

PANEL Il: ECPA REFORM:
WHAT WE NEED MAY DEPEND
ON WHERE YOU SIT

While there is widespread consensus on
the need for ECPA reform, not everyone
agrees on how it should be done or on

whether it can get done. Our panel of
experts will explore the proposals and
prospects for legislative reform of ECPA.

Confirmed Speakers

Marc J. Zwillinger, Partner, Zwillinger
Genetski LLP

Genie Barton, Co-Chair, FCBA Privacy
and Data Security Committee and VP &
General Counsel, USTelecom

John J. Heitmann, Co-Chair, FCBA
Privacy and Data Security Committee,
and Partner, Kelley Drye & Warren LLP

Proposed Speakers

Representatives from The White House,
U.S. Department of Justice; Senate
and/or House of Representatives; U.S.
Department of Homeland Security;
Public Interest, Academic, and Private
Sector.

Save the Date

of

Thursday, October 28, 2010
for the
21st Annual FCBA Charity Auction

LOCATION:

Hamilton Crowne Plaza Hotel
Sphinx Ballroom at the Almas Temple
1315 K Street, NW
Washington, DC 20005

If you are interested in being an Auction sponsor or have any questions, please
contact Kerry Loughney, 202-293-4000, kerry@fcba.org.

To donate auction items, fill out the Auction Donation Form on page 24 of this
newsletter.

To volunteer, contact Auction Chair Micah Caldwell at
FCBAAuction@gmail.com. Volunteers are needed now!!

Proceeds to benefit Project Wait No Longer and the FCBA Foundation
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COMMITTEE AND CHAPTER LEvents

Legislative Committee

Event: Happy Hour co-hosted by the Young
Lawyers Committee

Date/Time: Thursday, September 16,

6:00 — 8:00 p.m.

Location: TBD

For more information: Check the FCBA
website in the coming weeks and the
September newsletter.

Mass Media Committee

Event: Brown Bag Lunch

Date/Time: Tuesday, September 14,
12:15-1:30 p.m.

Location: National Association of
Broadcasters, 1771 N Street, NW

Topic: Political Broadcasting Update
Speakers: Bobby Baker and Hope Cooper,
FCC Media Bureau

RSVP to: FCBA website — Calendar of Events

Privacy & Data Security
Committee

Event: Brown Bag Lunch and Committee
Meeting

Date/Time: Friday, September 10,

12:15 - 1:45 p.m.

Location: USTelecom, 607 14th Street,

NW, Suite 400

Topic: This combination Brown Bag Lunch
and Committee Meeting will feature brief
presentations from Committee Co-Chairs on
major initiatives and potential developments in
the area of Privacy and Data Security over the
course of the next twelve months.
Presentations will highlight the agendas for the
FTC, the FCC, the states, Congress and
international regulators. We also will discuss
the Committee’s plans and priorities for the
coming year, including an evening CLE on
ECPA reform, another CLE on international
Privacy and Data Security law developments,
and the 6th Annual Symposium on Privacy and
Data Security. The Committee also will kick-off
two special initiatives to carry out the FCBASs
75th Anniversary theme “Pay It Forward*“
through mentoring and community service.
Join us for the initiation of a Privacy
Professional Mentoring Program and our plan
to create, develop and implement a tween/teen-
targeted video tutorial and related educational
materials on safe use of the Internet for use in
classrooms across the country. New members
are welcome!

Speakers: S. Jenell Trigg, Co-Chair, FCBA
Privacy & Data Security Committee and
Partner, Lerman Senter PLLC; Genie

Barton, Co-Chair, FCBA Privacy & Data
Security Committee and Vice President &
General Counsel, US Telecom; John Heitmann
Co-Chair, FCBA Privacy & Data Security
Committee and Partner, Kelley Drye & Warren
LLP; and Karen Henein, Co-Chair, FCBA
Privacy & Data Security Committee

and Associate, Willkie Farr & Gallagher LLP
RSVP: FCBA website — Calendar of Events

Event: CLE Seminar

Date/Time: Tuesday, September 28,

6:00 — 8:15 p.m.

Location: TBD

Topic: ECPA Reform: Protecting Privacy and
Security in the Digital Age

For more information: See page 5.

To register: FCBA website — Calendar of
Events or use the form on page 23.

Young Lawyers Committee

Event: Happy Hour

Date/Time: Tuesday, August 17,

6:00 — 8:00 p.m.

Location: 1l Mulino, 1110 Vermont Ave, NW
Washington DC 20005, 202-293-1001
(http://www.ilmulino.com/washington.html)
More Info: The Young Lawyers Committee is
hosting its final happy hour networking

event of the summer at Il Mulino. All are
welcome, so come on out and encourage your
friends, colleagues, interns, and summer
associates to join you and mingle with other
members of the bar. The patio area will be
reserved for our group. Happy hour prices and
FREE appetizers will be available starting at
6:00 p.m., so be sure to arrive early! In case of
rain, the regular inside bar will be available.
For more information: Contact Frank
Gonzalez, fgonzalez@law.gwu.edu; Timothy
Kennedy, timothyg.kennedy@gmail.com; or
Mark Brennan,
mark.brennan@hoganlovells.com.

Event: Happy Hour co-hosted by the
Legislative Committee

Date/Time: Thursday, September 16,

6:00 — 8:00 p.m.

Location: TBD

For more information: Check the FCBA
website in the coming weeks and the
September newsletter.

Florida Chapter

Event: Program presented by the FCBA
Florida Chapter and the Florida Bar
Administrative Law Section Public Utilities Law
Committee

Date/Time: Thursday, September 23,

9:00 am. — 12:30 p.m.

Location: Betty Easley Conference Center,
Room 152, Tallahassee, FL 32399, 850-413-
6082

Topic: Telecommunications and Electric
Utilities: Current Issues

Cost: TBD

For more information: See page 7.

To register: Look to the FCBA website in late
August and the September newsletter.

New England Chapter

Event: Program and Reception
Date/Time: Thursday, September 30,

1:00 - 6:30 p.m.

Location: Hilton Burlington Hotel, 60 Battery
Street, Burlington, VT 05401

Topic: Telecommunications in Vermont
Cost: $20.00 admission for FCBA members;
$30.00 for non-FCBA members; $10.00 for
Vermont state telecom staff and law students.
For more information: See page 8.

To register: FCBA website — Calendar of
Events or use the form on page 23.
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COMIMITTEE AND CHAPTER News

21st Annual FCBA
Charity Auction

The 2010 FCBA Charity Auction is
much earlier than in previous years —
October 28, 2010 — so we need your
help to get started right away! Right
now, we are looking for volunteers to
help gather donations from local
businesses to be used as auction prizes.
Prize gathering is not only extremely
critical to the success of the auction, but
also a fun and rewarding process.

To get started, send an e-mail to Auction
Chair Micah Caldwell at
FCBAAuction@gmail.com. Please
identify particular neighborhoods or
businesses you would like to contact for
donations, and if you have any other
ideas for great prizes. In addition, if you
would also like to help out later in the
process by selling raffle tickets and/or
volunteering on the night of the
auction, please let us know. Each
volunteer can make a big difference, and
together, we can make this one of the
best auctions yet!

The 21st Annual Charity Auction will
be held on Thursday, October 28, 2010,
at the Hamilton Crowne Plaza Hotel,
Sphinx Ballroom at the Almas Temple,
1315 K Street, NW, Washington, D.C.,
from 7:00 to 9:30 p.m.

Proceeds from this year’s Charity
Auction will benefit Project Wait No
Longer (Project WNL) and the FCBA
Foundation. Project WNL is a
groundbreaking non-profit program
that seeks to place foster children ages
6-17 with a “forever family,” providing
the love, nurturing and stability that
these often forgotten and neglected
children so desperately need. Project
WNL, run by the local non-profit
organization The Barker Foundation,
will use the Charity Auction proceeds to
expand and strengthen its mission to
find permanent, adoptive homes for
older foster children in the Washington,
D.C. area. The FCBA Foundation will
use proceeds from the Charity Auction
to support its annual scholarship and
internship program.

Florida Chapter

Thursday, September 23,
9:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.
“Telecommunications
And Electric Utilities:
Current Issues”

Presented by the Florida Bar
Administrative Law Section Public
Utilities Law Committee, in association
with the Florida Chapter of the Federal
Communications Bar Association

Location: Betty Easley Conference
Center, Room 152, Tallahassee, FL
32399, 850-413-6082

The Florida Chapter of the FCBA, in
partnership with the Florida Bar’s Public
Utilities Committee, will be presenting a
seminar entitled: “Telecommunications
and Electric Utilities: Current Issues” on
Thursday, September 23, 2010, in
Tallahassee, Florida. The half-day
seminar will feature several panels
addressing a range of topics that impact
both the telecommunications and
electric utility industries. Featured will
be a panel addressing Smart Grid
technologies. In addition, the seminar
will feature a discussion on federal
broadband initiatives, as well as a
discussion on the history and regulatory
role of the Florida Office of the Public
Counsel. Wrapping up the event will be
a  panel addressing  ethics,
professionalism, and leadership in the
context of a regulatory practice.
Continuing Legal Education credits will
be available for this event. Stay tuned
for additional information regarding
registration for this event, which will be
made available on the FCBA website in
the coming weeks.

* Agenda and speakers subject to
change. Contact Florida Chapter Co-
chairs Beth Keating (beth.keating
@akerman.com), David Konuch
(dkonuch@fcta.com), Francisco A.
Rullan (frullan@gray-robinson.com), or
Will Cox (will.cox@fpl.com) for further
information.

Agenda

8:30-9:00 a.m.
LATE REGISTRATION

9:00 - 9:10 a.m.
INTRODUCTORY REMARKS
Curt Kiser, FPSC General Counsel

9:10 - 10:00 a.m.

OFFICE OF PUBLIC COUNSEL -
ITS HISTORY AND
LEADERSHIP ROLE IN UTILITY
REGULATION IN FLORIDA
Speakers:

Jack Shreve, Former FL Public Counsel
J.R. Kelley, OPC representative (invited)

10:00 - 10:50 a.m.

SMART GRID INITIATIVES -
ENERGY DELIVERY AND
RELIABILITY IN THE 21ST
CENTURY

Speakers:

C.D. Hobbs, Adjunct Lecturer, UF
Economics, and PURC Senior Fellow
Other Speakers — TBA

10:50 - 11:05 a.m.
BREAK

11:05 - 11:55 a.m.

BROADBAND INITIATIVES
AND THE OBAMA
ADMINISTRATION

Speakers:

Dr. Mark Jamison, Director, Public
Utility Research Center — Net Neutrality
(Other speakers — TBA)

11:55 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.
PROFESSIONALISM AND
LEADERSHIP IN A
REGULATORY PRACTICE

Speakers: legal ethics speaker on topic
of general applicability (TBA)
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COMIMITTEE AND CHAPTER News

New England
Chapter

The FCBA New England Chapter and
Lewis and Baldwin, PLLC will present a
program and reception on Thursday,
September 30, 1:00 — 6:30 p.m. on
Telecommunications in Vermont. It will
be held at the Hilton Burlington Hotel,
60 Battery Street, Burlington, VT 05401.

The cost is $20.00 for FCBA members,
$30.00 for non-FCBA members, and
$10.00 for Vermont state telecom staff
and law students. If you have questions
about the program, please contact
Karlen Reed, kreed@ntca.org or 703-
351-2146.

To register, go to FCBA website —
Calendar of Events or use the form in
page 23.

Agenda

1:00 - 2:30 p.m.

GOVERNMENT SECTOR PANEL
David Coen, President, NARUC;
Commissioner, Vermont Public Service
Board (invited)

John Burke, Commissioner, Vermont
Public Service Board

Chris Campbell, Executive Director,
Vermont Telecommunications Authority
David O’Brien, Commissioner, Vermont
Department of Public Service (invited)
Michael Dworkin, Director, Institute -
Energy & Environment, Vermont Law
School (invited)

Karlen Reed, Moderator, Sr. Regulatory
Counsel, National Telecom. Cooperative
Assn.

2:30 - 3:00 p.m.
BREAK

3:00 - 4:30 p.m.

PRIVATE SECTOR PANEL

Paul Kouroupas, VP Regulatory Affairs,
Global Crossing

Bill Horrocks, VP Product Management,
Comcast (invited)

Don Shepheard, VP Regulatory, TW
Telecom

Roger Nishi, VP Industry Relations,
Waitsfield and Champlain Valley
Telecom

Michael Baldwin, Moderator, Partner,
Lewis and Baldwin PLLC

4:30 - 6:30 p.m.
RECEPTION
Sponsored by Lewis and Baldwin PLLC

ANNUAL LUNCHEON
CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

Stacy Fuller, 2009-2010 Chair of the
FCBA Foundation, announced Jim
Coltharp as the recipient of the
Volunteer of the Year award. Stacy then
congratulated the Foundation’s seven
internship program award recipients:
Joseph Ahlers, Mitchell Calhoun, Henry
Lawson Greenidge, Anne Halsey,
Yasemin Kasim, Ari Moskowitz, and
Fabiola Rivas; and this year’s 11
scholarship recipients: Olamide
Ajiboye, Yanelys Barett, Mache’ Chase,
Nigist Getaneh, Drew Johnson, Keosha
Lamberson, Juan Lara, Carvery Luu,
Nosa Odigie, Aldrin Peralta, and
Raquel Sarvis. The Foundation raised
about $175,000 to assist the students in
their college careers and summer
internships.

See page 9 for pictures of the luncheon
and page 14 for pictures and
biographies of the scholarship and
internship winners.

Interested in Hosting an FCBA event?

The FCBA greatly appreciates the support of our members’ firms and
companies who provide space for our brown bag lunches, committee
meetings, and CLE Seminars throughout the year. We are, however, always
looking for new locations that can host FCBA events. We will be
experimenting with some new presentation technology in future CLE
seminars, which require more technical support than we have needed in the
past.

In general terms, we need conference rooms that can seat at least 30 (more if
possible) people at tables for brown bag lunches and committee meetings
and conference rooms that can seat a minimum of 60 for CLE seminars.
Firms and companies hosting brown bag lunches provide beverages and
desserts; firms and companies hosting CLE seminars provide beverages and
snacks. CLE seminars are generally held from 6:00 — 8:30 p.m. Additionally,
for CLE seminars we need facilities that can provide technology support for
microphones for as many as six speakers on a panel, the ability to tie the
house sound system into a teleconference bridge, video projection
capabilities for PowerPoint presentations, and access to the internet for
presentations by speakers. If your firm or company has the needed
conference room facilities and capabilities and would be willing to host
future FCBA activities, please email Stan Zenor, stan@fcba.org, or Kerry
Loughney, kerry@fcba.org.
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N AN o A \ ) : £ Stacy Fuller, Foundation Chair and Jim
Foundation Internship Stipend Recipients and Co-Chairs Coltharp, Volunteer of the Year Awardee
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Bob Pettit and Steve Lerman, accepting the Distinguished Service
Award on behalf of S. Jenell Trigg

S. Jenell Trigg

Foundation College Scholarship Recipients and Co-Chairs
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FCBA FOUNDATION News

2009-2010 FCBA
Foundation Annual
Report

The Federal Communications Bar
Association Foundation, celebrating the
19th Anniversary of its founding, had a
successful year providing charitable
support for education and children’s
issues in furtherance of the goals set out
in its Mission Statement to:

1) Support worthwhile communica-
tions-related and educational projects,
as well as other community service
projects, particularly those directed
towards children and students, through
financial contributions and through
volunteer services provided by
Foundation members and others.

2) Foster greater public awareness and
understanding of the development of
communications technology, resources
and law.

The Foundation’s accomplishments this
year included raising about $175,000
for the Internship and Scholarship
Programs; including $12,000 raised
during the annual Charity Auction co-
sponsored with the FCBA’s Young
Lawyers Committee, donating $75,000
to Bright Beginnings raised during the
annual Charity Auction, and numerous
volunteer activities. These activities,
and the Foundation’s overall success, is
a direct result of the generous support
of individual FCBA members, as well as
their firms and companies. This Annual
Report summarizes the Foundation’s
activities during the recently completed
2009-2010 year.

TRUSTEES

The Foundation is governed by a Board
of Trustees, most of whom are elected
by the FCBA membership, but which
also may include persons appointed in
accordance with the Foundation’s By-
Laws. This year’s Trustee’s were Kyle

Anita Wallgren, Jennifer Warren, and
Rick Whitt. The Foundation’s officers,
as elected by the Board of Trustees,
were: Stacy Fuller, Chair; Mike
Altschul, Treasurer; Jamie Hedlund,
Assistant Treasurer; Celia Nogales, Co-
Secretary; and Henry Rivera, Co-
Secretary.

Three non-Board members worked
extensively with the Board as co-chairs
of the Volunteer Services Committee,
Joanna Georgatsos, Howard Weiss, and
Tom Van Wazer. The FCBAs Executive
Director Stan Zenor, Director of
Member Services Kerry Loughney, and
Wendy Parish provided invaluable
support to the Foundation.

SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM

The Foundation’s scholarship program,
the Chairman Robert E. Lee
Scholarship Fund, is its most significant
undertaking, both in terms of the funds
awarded and in the amount of time
required to administer the program.
The scholarships and the laptops
awarded to the scholarship recipients
have the Foundation committing
approximately $140,000 to this year’s
scholarship program, helping these very
deserving students.

Information and biographies of the
scholarship recipients appear on page
14 of this issue of the FCBA News.

The scholarships are awarded based on
a number of different criteria, including
the students predicted ability to succeed
in college, past academic performance,
participation in school activities, school
attendance, service to the community,
financial need, and other relevant
factors that may apply to each
individual applicant. The scholarship
applicants are reviewed on the basis of a
written application (including
biographical information, academic
performance and an essay) and a
personal interview with members of the
Foundation’s Board of Trustees and

Jamie Hedlund, Jennifer Warren, and
Rick Whitt served as the Foundation’s
Scholarship Committee Co-Chairs,
overseeing the entire program. Erin
Dozier also provided invaluable support
to the program. The Foundation
received applications from high school
students of diverse backgrounds from
Bell Multicultural, Cardozo, McKinley
Tech, Theodore Roosevelt, and
Thurgood Marshall High Schools in the
District of Columbia. Twelve of these
high school students were then selected
for interviews, and 11 emerged as the
strongest applicants. Nine of these
students were awarded scholarships;
two, as they received full scholarships
from their colleges, are being assigned
mentors in recognition of their
qualifications. The scholarships
(funded over four years) will assist
these nine students as they move
forward in their educational careers. In
addition, all 11 of the winners will be
awarded a laptop computer to assist
with their studies and will be assigned
mentors to help them advance
academically and professionally.

The Foundation thanks Lisa Fowlkes,
Sarah Jameson, Erin Kim, Nancy
Murphy, and Anisa Latif for serving as
the Scholarship Committee’s liaisons to
each of the participating D.C. public
high schools in 2009-2010. We also
thank the following volunteers for
reviewing applications, interviewing
students and/or serving as mentors for
scholarship recipients: Joining FCBA
Foundation Trustees were Darren
Abernethy, Dennis Amari, Shellie
Blakeney, Ann Bobeck, Maria
Cattafesta, Debra Clemens, John
Conwell, Adam Copeland, Diane
Cornell, Anthony Davidowitz, Nneka
Ezenwa, Justin Faulb, Diane Griffin-
Holland, Gina Harrison, Mia Hayes,
Sarah Jameson, Ken Keane, Lauren
Kravetz, Adam Krinsky, Luisa Lancetti,
Christina Langlois, Anisa Latif,
Matthew McCormick, Patrick
McFadden, Maury Mechanick, David
O’Connor, Nancy Ory, Nirali Patel,

Dixon, Erin Dozier, Julie Kearney, other FCBA volunteers. Heidi Pease, Lee Petro, Glenn Richards,
Natalie Roisman, Megan Anne Stull,

CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE b
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ANNUAL REPORT
CONTINUED FROM PAGE 10

Jake Riehm, Kevin Ryan, Mike
Senkowski, McLean Sieverding, Sally
Smith, Heidi Stack, Cheryl Tritt,
Melissa Troiano, Nancy Victory, Mark
Walker, Ryan Wallach, Renee Wentzel,
and Richard Young.

Thanks to Wiley Rein and NAB for
making their offices available for the
applicant interviews, and Comcast for
its production facilities for the
scholarship video.

The Foundation also continued its
mentoring program of soliciting FCBA
members interested in serving as a
mentor to a scholarship recipient.
Jennifer Holtz coordinated this program
again this year. The mentors are
available to help support the students in
their transition to college. This is an
important component of the scholarship
program, as most of the scholarship
recipients lack family members or other
people to whom they can turn who
have gone through the college
experience to provide advice and
assistance. At year-end, the
Foundation’s Board approved an event
where the scholarship recipients, their
mentors, and several Foundation Board
members attended the June 29
Washington Mystics basketball game.
Thanks to the National Association of
Broadcasters, who donated tickets to
their Executive Suite at the Verizon
Center for the Foundation to host this
event.

INTERNSHIP PROGRAM

The Foundation’s internship program
awards stipends from the Chairman
Robert E. Lee Scholarship Fund to law
students serving in  unpaid
communications-related legal summer
internships. The Foundation made
awards to seven students, totaling
$35,600. The base amount of each
stipend is $5,000, which is intended to
help defray the student’s expenses
during the internship. One student is

selected to receive an additional $600
Max Paglin Award, in honor of the
former FCBA member, FCC General
Counsel and Executive Director, and
founder of the Golden Jubilee
Commission on Telecommunications.
This year’s recipients are:

Joseph Ahlers, of the University of
Wisconsin, who will be working at the
FCC in the Media Bureau, Industry
Analysis Division; Mitchell Calhoun, of
George Mason University School of Law,
who will be working at the FCC in the
Wireline  Competition Bureau,
Telecommunications Access Policy
Division; Henry Lawson Greenidge, of
the University of Baltimore School of
Law, who will be working at the FCC in
the Office of the Commissioner
Meredith Attwell Baker; Anne Halsey, of
Washington and Lee University School
of Law, who will be working for Public
Knowledge; Yasemin Kasim, of
Georgetown University Law Center,
who will be working at the FCC in the
Enforcement Bureau, Hearing and
Investigations Division; Ari Moskowitz,
of the George Washington University
Law School, who will be working at
NTIA in the Office of Policy Analysis
and Development; and Fabiola Isabel
Rivas, of American University
Washington College of Law, who will be
working at the Broadcasting Board of
Governors.

Julie Kearney and Megan Anne Stull
chaired the internship program. This
included coordinating the distribution
of notices of the Foundation’s
Internship Program to law schools
throughout the country (a copy of the
application also is posted on the
Foundation’s website), and then
coordinating the review of the 37
applications submitted. A group of
Foundation Trustees reviewed the
applications, evaluating the applicants’
financial need, academic achievements,
community service, and the relationship
of their proposed internship to
communications law.

Information and biographies of the
internship stipend recipients appear on
page 18 of this issue of the FCBA News.

CHARITY AUCTION

The 2009 Charity Auction was held on
November 12, 2009. Co-sponsored by
the Foundation and the FCBA Young
Lawyers Committee, this year’s event
raised $75,000 to benefit Bright
Beginnings and $12,000 to benefit the
FCBA Foundation Scholarship Program.
Founded in 1991, Bright Beginnings
(http://www.brightbeginningsinc.org) is
a DC-based non-profit organization that
provides free, full-day, year-round
developmental care to infants, toddlers,
and preschoolers whose families live in
shelters and transitional housing.
Bright Beginnings will use proceeds
from the Charity Auction towards
opening a second center east of the
Anacostia River so it may serve more
homeless children and families.

The Charity Auction planning
committee members were Mark
Brennan, Micah Caldwell, Kyle Dixon,
Christopher Fedeli, Paige Fronabarger,
Tarah Grant, Karen Henein, Catherine
M. Hilke (Chair), Julie Kearney, Kerry
Loughney, Jane Mago, Amy
Mushahwar, Nancy Ory, Colin Sandy,
Megan Anne Stull, and Ron Whitworth.

The sponsors of the 2009 Charity
Auction were: AT&T Services, Inc.,
Consumer Electronics Association,
Covington & Burling LLP, Davis
Wright Tremaine LLP, DIRECTYV,
Google Inc., Hogan & Hartson LLP,
Lockheed Martin Corporation,
Morrison & Foerster LLP, National
Association of Broadcasters, Wiley Rein
LLP, and Willkie Farr & Gallagher
LLP.

COMMUNITY SERVICE

The Foundation continued its long-
standing, monthly volunteer activities at
Martha’s Table and McKenna’s Wagon.
On the last Sunday morning of each

CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE >
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month, volunteers helped prepare meals
for the homeless at Martha’s Table, and
on the fourth Sunday of every month
volunteers delivered meals to the
homeless in the District through
McKenna’s Wagon (a mobile soup
kitchen operated by Martha’s Table).
Howard Weiss was responsible for
coordinating the Sunday morning meal
preparation, while Joanna Georgatsos
and Tom Van Wazer coordinated the
McKenna’s Wagon volunteers.

FOUNDATION VOLUNTEER OF
THE YEAR

At the FCBA’s annual meeting and
luncheon on June 30, the Foundation
recognized Jim Coltharp as its
Volunteer of the Year. Jim Coltharp and
Comcast Corporation have donated
their time and resources to us year after
year in producing the video highlighting
our scholarship and internship stipend
award winners. Through this video, we
are able to demonstrate the impact the
Foundation has on the lives of those
who are participating in our programs, a
story we wouldn’t be able to tell so
vividly without their help.

FUNDRAISING

The Foundation could not maintain or
increase the level of services it provides
without the funds needed to do so. The
Board of Trustees remained committed
to funding scholarships and internships
using funds raised during the current
year rather than drawing on the
Foundation’s reserves. At the same
time, the Board hoped to further build
the Foundation’s reserves towards
eventually reaching a level at which
income from the reserves is sufficient to
help fund the Foundation’s on-going
work. Fundraising is, therefore, a
critical element to the Foundation’s
ability to fulfill its mission. Erin Dozier
and Natalie Roisman co-chaired the
Foundation’s Fundraising Committee,
taking the lead in what was a very
successful year for donations,
particularly for the Robert E. Lee
Scholarship Fund.

Special thanks go to the following

companies and law firms for endowing
specific named scholarships for high
school students: 2009 FCBA Charity
Auction Committee ($12,000); AT&T
Services, Inc. ($25,000); Comcast
Corporation ($12,250); DIRECTV
($16,250); Friends of Karen A. Kincaid
($12,000); Google Inc. ($12,500);
Microsoft Corporation ($8,000); News
Corporation ($20,000); and Time
Warner Cable ($10,000). The
Foundation gratefully acknowledges the
support of the following companies, law
firms and individuals, who made
significant contributions to the program
this year: Michael Altschul; Daniel
Alvarez; Brooks Pierce McLendon
Humphrey & Leonard, LLP; Sally
Buckman; Jennie Chandra; Clear
Channel; Diane Cornell; Seth and
Diane Davidson; DISH Network; Erin
Dozier; Fish & Richardson P.C.;
Fletcher, Heald & Hildreth, PL.C.;
Stacy Fuller; Gannett Foundation,
Joseph Godles; Anna Gomez; Joyce
Gwadz; J.G. Harrington; Mia Guizzetti
Hayes; Greg Hoobler; Kelley Drye &
Warren LLP; Lampert, O’Connor &
Johnston, P.C.; Lawler, Metzger, Keeney
& Logan, LLC; Lerman Senter PLLC;
Nirali Patel; Laura Phillips; Qwest;
Audrey Rasmussen; Kevin Reed,;
Skadden Arps Slate Meagher & Flom
LLP; Megan Anne Stull; M. Anne
Swanson; Leslie Taylor; Time Warner
Inc.; Jennifer Ullman; Viacom; Ryan
Wallach; WCAI; Wilkinson Barker
Knauer, LLP; John Wilner; Wiltshire &
Grannis LLP; David Wittenstein; and
Richard Zargoza. The Foundation also
thanks Microsoft for providing free
software for the laptop computers that
the Foundation is awarding to its
scholarship recipients. Thanks also to
Comcast Corporation for underwriting
the production costs of the video of this
year’s scholarship recipients that was
shown at the June 30 FCBA luncheon.

The FCBAs 23rd Annual Chairman’s
Dinner, honoring FCC Chairman Julius
Genachowski, was held December 10,
2009 at the Washington Hilton Hotel.
The support of law firms and companies
that purchased sponsor tables raised
more than $36,500 for the Foundation’s

Scholarship Fund.

The 14th Annual FCBA Foundation
Honorable Robert E. Lee Memorial Golf
Tournament was held on Monday, June
7, at the Woodmore Country Club in
Mitchellville, MD. It is named in
memory of former FCC Chairman
Robert E. Lee, who passed away in April
1993 after serving on the FCC for
almost 30 years. Thanks to Robert
Branson, Alan Campbell, Zenas Choi,
Jonathan Cohen, Peter Corea, Joe
Cramer, Tom Dombrowsky, Jr., Steve
Goodman, Phil Malet, Larry Movshin,
Lee Petro, Joy Ragsdale, Glenn
Reynolds (Chair), and Larry Walke who
served on this year’s planning
committee and once again will make the
tournament a success.

CONCLUSION

The Foundation’s Board of Trustees
worked hard this year to build upon the
success of past years. The continued
generosity and dedication of FCBA
members contributed to making this
another successful year for the
Foundation, helping to make a
difference in the lives of students and
children who are the direct beneficiaries
of the Foundation’s programs. As the
year ended, four Board members ended
their terms (Michael Altschul, Erin
Dozier, Stacy Fuller, and Celia
Nogales), while four new members
prepared to start theirs (Ann West
Bobeck, Karen Brinkmann, David Don,
Donna Epps). The remaining and new
members of the Board of Trustees have a
solid Foundation upon which to build
and continue to fulfill the mission upon
which it embarked 19 years ago,
making a difference in the community
in which many of us work and live.

Stacy Fuller
Chair, 2009-2010
FCBA Foundation
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Combined Federal
Campaign (CFC)

The FCBA Foundation is proud to
participate in this year’s Combined
Federal Campaign for the National
Capital Area. Federal employees in
the nation’s capital can now make
regular tax-deductible contributions to
the FCBA Foundation through the
Combined Federal Campaign,
providing funds to support and help
expand the Foundation’s vital
charitable work.

To make a pledge to the FCBA
Foundation, donors should use the
FCBA Foundation’s CFC code number
(#31092) on their pledge cards.
Pledge cards can be obtained from
your agency’s CFC campaign staff.
Pledge cards can also be completed
and printed out online through the
CFC website at www.cfcnca.org. On
the website, click “Giving” and “About
CFC-e” for more information.

Your donations will support the
valuable work performed by the FCBA
Foundation. Last year, the
Foundation’s work included:

B Awarding nine college scholarships to
D.C. public high school students and
stipends to seven law school students
for unpaid legal communications-
related summer internships totaling
close to $175,000

B Sponsoring numerous volunteer
events for FCBA members, including
making meals for the homeless at
Martha’s Table and delivering meals
to the homeless through McKenna’s
Wagon each month

B Co-Sponsoring the 2009 Charity
Auction for Bright Beginnings and the
FCBA Foundation which raised over
$86,500

Please contact Julie Kearney, FCBA
Foundation Chair, (jkearney@ce.org),
if you have any questions.

Volunteer Outreach
for Martha's Table -
August 29

Many of us are stretched for time these
days, but why not consider spending a
few hours on a Sunday to help the
FCBA Foundation’s partner charities?
For several years now, the FCBA has
been providing volunteers to Martha’s
Table and McKenna’s Wagon. These
organizations rely on the good work of
our members each month, so grab a
friend, colleague or family member
and join your fellow FCBA volunteers!

Martha’s Table feeds hundreds of
hungry, homeless adults and children
on the streets of Washington daily,
through its mobile soup kitchen.
Children and friends are also welcome.
We will begin at 10:00 am and work
until 1:00 p.m. Martha’s Table is
located in a yellow building at 2114
Fourteenth Street, NW, in the District,
near the intersection of 14th and U
Streets. On-street parking is available.
Volunteers are asked to bring food if
possible, (e.g., cold cuts, bread, peanut
butter, jelly, vegetables and potatoes)
because the center often runs out of
donated food.

The FCBA volunteers on the last
Sunday of every month, so mark your
calendars now. For more information,
contact Howard Weiss at 703-812-
0471 — weiss@fhhlaw.com.

McKenna's Wagon
Seeking Volunteers
for August 22

McKenna’s Wagon is a mobile soup
and sandwich wagon that goes “on
location” to deliver food to the needy:.
For those who have volunteered, it has
been a wonderful experience and a
great way to help the needy in the
D.C. community. This is an especially
good experience for the teens and pre-

teens among us who do not have a full
appreciation of the many privileges
they enjoy. Community service credits
are also available.

The Wagon is a white van that is
loaded up with sandwiches, snacks
and soup. We meet at Martha’s Table
at 4:45 pm in comfortable clothes and
shoes. Martha’s Table is located in a
yellow building at 2114 Fourteenth
Street, NW, in the District, near the
intersection of 14th and U Streets.
On-street parking is available.

Upon arrival we get assignments
(some of us will distribute snacks and
sandwiches, others will serve soup),
and put on aprons before we depart in
the van to 5th and New York Ave., NW
(near the new Convention Center).
We are driven by one of our
experienced volunteers and the trip to
distribution location takes about 10-15
minutes.

We serve about 30-75 people per visit
including a few mothers who come for
food for their families. The area is
well patrolled by police. The food
distribution is conducted in an
efficient, calm and orderly fashion and
many of the people we serve are quite
appreciative of our efforts. Once we
serve all of the food, we do a clean up
of the immediate area. Total time for
the distribution takes about one hour
and we usually return to Martha’s
Table by or before 6:30 p.m.

We would love to have you join us on
one of our upcoming food runs which
are always on the 4th Sunday of the
month. If you are able to volunteer
on August 22 or for a future date,
please contact Joanna Georgatsos at
georgatsos@lojlaw.com.
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FCBA Foundation AWARD RECIPIENTS

FCBA Foundation Awards
9 College Scholarships and
7 Internship Stipends

The FCBA Foundation, celebrating its 19th Anniversary, is
pleased to announce that it has awarded nine college
scholarships to graduating seniors from five District of
Columbia high schools and seven stipends to law students
who accepted unpaid communications-related legal summer
internships.

Thanks to the generosity of FCBA member companies and
law firms, as well as FCBA members, the Foundation raised
about $175,000 for the Internship and Scholarship Programs.
In addition to direct donations, funds for the Programs also
are raised through the annual Chairman’s Dinner, Golf
Tournament, and Raffle at the Annual Seminar.

The Foundation received 37 applications from law schools
across the country and seven students were selected to receive
a stipend in the amount of $5,000 to help defray his or her
expenses during their summer internship. In addition, the
Foundation selected one student to receive the Max Paglin
Award, representing an additional stipend of $600. The
Foundation also received applications from high school
students of diverse backgrounds from Bell Multicultural,
Cardozo, McKinley Tech, Theodore Roosevelt, and Thurgood
Marshall High Schools in the District of Columbia. Twelve of
these high school students were then selected for interviews,
and 11 emerged as the strongest applicants. Nine of these
students were awarded scholarships; two, as they received full
scholarships from their colleges, are being assigned mentors
in recognition of their qualifications. The scholarships
(funded over four years) will assist these nine students as they
move forward in their educational careers. In addition, all 11
of the winners will be awarded a laptop computer to assist
with their studies and will be assigned mentors to help them
advance academically and professionally. Information about
each of the recipients appears on the following pages.

The Foundation gratefully acknowledges the support of the
following companies, law firms and individuals, who made
significant contributions to the program this year: 2009
FCBA Charity Auction Committee; Michael Altschul;
Daniel Alvarez; AT&T Services, Inc.; Brooks Pierce
McLendon Humphrey & Leonard, LLP; Sally Buckman;
Jennie Chandra; Clear Channel; Comcast Corporation;
Diane Cornell; Seth and Diane Davidson; DIRECTV; DISH
Network; Erin Dozier; Fish & Richardson P.C.; Fletcher,
Heald & Hildreth, PL.C.; Friends of Karen A. Kincaid;
Stacy Fuller; Gannett Foundation; Joseph Godles; Anna
Gomez; Google Inc.; Joyce Gwadz; J.G. Harrington; Mia
Guizzetti Hayes; Greg Hoobler; Kelley Drye & Warren
LLP; Lampert, O'Connor & Johnston, P.C.; Lawler,

Metzger, Keeney & Logan, LLC; Lerman Senter PLLC;
Microsoft Corporation; News Corporation; Nirali Patel;
Laura Phillips; Qwest; Audrey Rasmussen; Kevin Reed;
Skadden Arps Slate Meagher & Flom LLP; Megan Anne
Stull; M. Anne Swanson; Leslie Taylor; Time Warner
Cable; Time Warner Inc.; Jennifer Ullman; Viacom; Ryan
Wallach; WCAI; Wilkinson Barker Knauer, LLP; John
Wilner; Wiltshire & Grannis LLP; David Wittenstein; and
Richard Zargoza.

The Foundation thanks Lisa Fowlkes, Sarah Jameson, Erin
Kim, Nancy Murphy, and Anisa Latif for serving as the
Scholarship Committee’s liaisons to each of the participating
D.C. public high schools in 2009-2010, and Jennifer Holtz for
coordinating the mentoring program for this year. We also
thank the following volunteers for reviewing applications,
interviewing students and/or serving as mentors for
scholarship recipients: Joining FCBA Foundation Trustees
were Darren Abernethy, Dennis Amari, Shellie Blakeney, Ann
Bobeck, Maria Cattafesta, Debra Clemens, John Conwell,
Adam Copeland, Diane Cornell, Anthony Davidowitz, Nneka
Ezenwa, Justin Faulb, Diane Griffin-Holland, Gina Harrison,
Mia Hayes, Sarah Jameson, Ken Keane, Lauren Kravetz, Adam
Krinsky, Luisa Lancetti, Christina Langlois, Anisa Latif,
Matthew McCormick, Patrick McFadden, Maury Mechanick,
David O'Connor, Nancy Ory, Nirali Patel, Heidi Pease, Lee
Petro, Glenn Richards, Jake Riehm, Kevin Ryan, Mike
Senkowski, McLean Sieverding, Sally Smith, Heidi Stack,
Cheryl Tritt, Melissa Troiano, Nancy Victory, Mark Walker,
Ryan Wallach, Renee Wentzel, and Richard Young.

Thank you to Wiley Rein and NAB for making their offices
available for the applicant interviews, and Comecast for its
production facilities for the scholarship video.

OLAMIDE AJIBOYE
$10,000 — Time Warner Cable

Ranked second in a graduating class of
124 at Theodore Roosevelt Senior
High School, Olamide is at the top of
the charts academically.

Olamide is Vice President of the
Student Government Association, and
a member of the Honor Roll Society
and Future Business Leaders of
America. He had the honor of being
one of two students chosen to attend and document the
inauguration of President Barack Obama. He is self-driven,
disciplined and takes his education very seriously. His
English teacher describes him as being “...an asset to our
school, and an extraordinary young man.” Olamide is
determined to fulfill his father’s dream of seeing his children
complete college.
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Olamide completed his community service hours at
Methodist Home of DC, where he worked in the activities
department with residents with special needs. His supervisor
says that Olamide “displayed leadership skills” and has
“proven to be a compassionate human being with patience
and understanding.”

With exceptional drive and maturity well beyond his years,
Olamide has and will continue to persevere. He plans to
attend West Virginia University, where he will major in
computer engineering.

YANELYS BARETT
$20,000 — News Corporation

Yanelys Barett arrived in the United
States from the Dominican Republic
when she was 11 years old. Yanelys
spoke no English, and needed help
with reading, writing and vocabulary.
Although things were difficult at first,
Yanelys managed to assimilate herself
into the new culture and began to
thrive. In a short period of time,
Yanelys blossomed into a talented, bright and outgoing
student full of promise. Her Social Studies teacher describes
her commitment to excellence as being “like a breath of fresh
air.” Yanelys continuously challenges herself academically.
Her hard work and perseverance are paying off: She ranks fifth
in a class of 127.

Yanelys is a respected member of her school’s newspaper. She
is dedicated, hard-working and always makes sure that the job
gets done. She always makes herself available to work on
stories, and is willing to help others work on theirs.

Yanelys is determined to make the most of the opportunities
her parents gave her when they moved to the United States.
She plans to attend Howard University or Trinity University in
the fall.

MACHE’' CHASE

Mache’ Chase is currently ranked
second in a class of 71 at Thurgood
Marshall Academy. Although she has
received several offers from different
colleges and universities, Mache’ plans
to attend the University of Vermont in
the fall to study psychology — a field
about which she is passionate.

Mache’ is a highly motivated,
enthusiastic and goal-oriented young
woman. She was elected Lead Student Ambassador for her
school, has earned Honor Roll awards for Academic
Excellence, and has been selected to the Dean’s List. She is a

member of the National Honor Society, a Summa Scholar, and
a recipient of the Outstanding Achievement Award for
Community Outreach at MetroTeen AIDS, where she works
tirelessly to educate her peers about HIV and AIDS. She is
also a recipient of the Mayor’s Scholastic Award and the Bill
and Melinda Gates D. C. Achievers Scholarship.

Compassionate about education and its impact on her future,
Mache’ works diligently to be the first in her family to
complete college.

NIGIST GETANEH
$25,000 — AT&T Services, Inc.

A recent immigrant from Ethiopia,
Nigist Getaneh was thrown into a new
culture she knew very little about.
Instead of shying away, however, she
decided the make the most of the
opportunity that her new school and
country had to offer.

Four months after arriving in the
United States, Nigist was one of 15 students selected to
participate in the National Cathedral Scholars Program. The
program allowed her to meet with many different people and
increased her knowledge of the American way of life. Nigist
became involved with several other programs as well,
including her school’s student government, Future Business
Leaders of America (FBLA), O’Ambassadors (Oprah’s
organization that works to prevent hunger around the world),
and the tennis team.

Nigist has been on the Honor Roll, inducted into the Allan
Davis Chapter of National Honor Society, recognized for
outstanding achievement in Chemistry and acknowledged for
her outstanding performance and contributions to the tennis
team.

Nigist plans to attend Purdue University, where she will study
chemical engineering.

DREW JOHNSON
$12,000 — 2009 FCBA Charity
Auction Committee Scholarship

Drew Johnson is ready to build on his
success at Thurgood Marshall
Academy and plans to attend
University of Maryland Eastern Shore
in the fall of 2010.

A natural leader, Drew has received
awards for his participation in football
and basketball while making the honor roll. In addition,
Drew is a talented musician and was a founding member of
the school’s first recording band.
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His mother is one of the most influential people in his life and
he admires her determination to overcome any limitations.
Drew and his mother form a close-knit team, and he dreams
of a more financially secure future.

Drew’s accomplishments in math and science will help him
pursue a degree in computer science or mechanical
engineering. He has taken on a great deal of responsibility for
a young person and looks forward to being able to give back
to his community.

His FCBA Scholarship award is essential to Drew’s plans for
the future. As one of his teachers noted, he is “a serious
individual and sees the need for a good education in order to
succeed in life.”

KEOSHA LAMBERSON
$12,250 — Comcast Corporation

Keosha Lamberson is a mature,
compassionate student who looks
forward to entering Delaware State
University this fall. She has been an
outstanding student leader at
Thurgood Marshall Academy while
volunteering in the community and
carrying extra responsibilities at home.

In 2006, Keosha had a life-changing experience when she
spent a week helping with Hurricane Katrina relief efforts.
Keosha gained an appreciation for what she and her family
have, and became determined to apply herself to be able to
have a better life. Her schoolwork improved and she was one
of a few students selected for a summer internship with
Superior Court Judge Gardner.

After a close family member was severely injured in a hit-and-
run accident two years ago, Keosha renewed her childhood
dream to become a surgeon. She is now pursuing her
education to work in health care, having been impressed by
the caring and competent medical support she witnessed
during that period.

Keosha is honored to receive the FCBA Comcast scholarship
because it demonstrates that “there is another believer in me”
and will motivate her to achieve her dreams.

JUAN LARA
$12,000 — Karen A. Kincaid
Scholarship

Unlike some high school seniors who
are undecided about what they want
to do in the future, Juan Lara already
has a game plan. After graduation,
Juan plans on attending college, where
he will major in Business Management
and Administration and minor in
Accounting. He plans on opening his
own accounting firm in his current community.

In spite of hardships that he has encountered, Juan has
managed to maintain a 3.66 G.PA. while taking Advance
Placement courses. His accomplishments demonstrate his
motivation, will power and strength used to overcome the
obstacles that have been placed in his life. Juan serves the
community by volunteering with So Others Might Eat
(SOME) and Neighbors of Seaton Place, where he works with
children. Juan is also a member of the National Honor
Society, and is active in the JROTC, First Robotics and the
basketball and baseball teams. He strongly believes that
higher education will map the way for him to be successful.
He has the ambition, drive and discipline that it takes to
become successful. Juan is determined to set a positive
example for his younger siblings.

Juan plans on attending the University of Maryland Eastern
Shore.

CARVERY LUU
$16,250 - DIRECTV

Born and raised in the United States,
Carvery was raised in a Chinese and
Vietnamese culture. Based on her
understanding of this impact on her
English capabilities, Carvery also
volunteers as a tutor and translator at
the Vietnamese-American Community
Service Center, where she assists
children who are learning the English
language. Carvery enjoys working
with these children because she sees herself in them.

Carvery is pursuing her dreams of going to college and
becoming an aerospace engineer. Carvery has been accepted
to George Mason University and hopes that she will receive all
the necessary financial assistance needed to attend this fall.
She has worked very hard to reach where she is today.

Carvery has strong academic skills and is determined to stay
focused and do well so she can assist her parents financially.
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NOSA ODIGIE
$12,500 — Google Inc.

A native of Southeast Washington,
D.C., Nosa Odigie has already
overcome substantial obstacles. He
grew up in a home with a single, hard-
working mother, in a neighborhood
that is constantly crippled with fatal
violence. At his young age, Nosa has
already experienced this violence
personally and through the loss of
friends. Despite all this, Nosa is determined to earn a college
degree.

Nosa has proven that he can retain focus despite having been
told that he cannot and will not make it because of where he
is from, that his dreams and aspirations are for naught. In the
face of this negativity, he has managed to maintain a 3.8 G.PA.
He is a member of the National Honor Society and the Varsity
Basketball and Baseball teams.

With exceptional drive and maturity well beyond his years,
Nosa has persevered and will be attending Virginia State
University this fall, where he will major in marketing and
business management.

ALDRIN PERALTA
$8,000 — Microsoft Corporation

Aldrin Peralta learned a lesson in his
first 18 years that many learn over a
lifetime: that not only should one
receive, but one also must give back.
For Aldrin, giving back has entailed an
active volunteer schedule with the
Asian  American  Leadership,
Empowerment and Development for
Youths and Families (AALEAD).
Aldrin’s mentors at AALEAD call him a “model student” who
understands what leadership means.

Born in the Philippines, Aldrin came to the U.S. as he was
starting high school. He quickly learned English so that he
could take advantage of all of the opportunities that Cardozo
High School and Washington, D.C. have to offer. In addition
to a rigorous academic schedule, Aldrin was a key member of
Cardozo’s Science Olympiad team, the Chess Club, Art Club,
Science Club and African Caribbean Club.

Aldrin has excelled academically at Cardozo High School.
This fall, he will matriculate at the University of the District of
Columbia. He plans to fulfill his dream of becoming a
computer programmer, so that he can combine his math and
science talents and his love of technology.

RAQUEL SARVIS

Despite personal family losses at the
age of 14, Raquel Sarvis has managed
to maintain her G.PA and remain
involved in Cardozo Senior High’s
extracurricular activities. With the
love and support of her mother,
Raquel is inspired to succeed.

As Cardozo’s Youth Ambassador to
Beijing, China, Raquel had a life-
changing educational journey that
offered her unique access to activities and people within the
Chinese culture. She participated in a project to clean up one
of Beijing’s wetlands. This journey reinforced the foundation
for Raquel’s personal success: Traveling to China opened her
eyes to the many opportunities the world has to offer.

Raquel has become an accomplished multi-tasker. In addition
to attending school and participating in extracurricular
activities, she also maintains various for-profit positions
during the summer months. These jobs allow her to earn an
income so she can assist her family, including three siblings.

Raquel keeps a positive attitude and is driven to pursue
academic excellence. She hopes to become an elementary
teacher in the D.C. Public Schools.

Young Lawyers Committee
Fundraiser: FCBA Shirts for
Sale!

The Young Lawyers Committee is selling FCBA polo
shirts to benefit the FCBA Foundation. Perfect for
summertime business casual! The shirts are navy blue
and embroidered with the FCBA logo in white and
amber. Available in women’s sizes S, M, and XL and
men’s sizes M, L, and XL for $30 per shirt; available in
men’s XXL for $32 per shirt. $16 of the purchase price
is deductible as a donation to the FCBA Foundation.
To place an order, visit www.fcba.org and submit the
form to the FCBA by fax (202-293-4317) or mail (1020
19th Street, NW, Suite 325, Washington, DC 20036).
For additional information, please contact Kerry
Loughney (202-293-4000; kerry@fcba.org).
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The Karen A. Kincaid
Scholarship

The Karen A. Kincaid Scholarship
was created as an annual award that
pays tribute to Karen Kincaid, a
partner in  Wiley Rein’s
Communications Practice. Karen,
who was aboard the American
Airlines flight that crashed into the
Pentagon on September 11, 2001, is
remembered by her friends and
colleagues for her warmth, intellect
and a deep commitment to her
family and her community, qualities that also are
demonstrated by the scholarship recipient, Juan Lara.

Prior to joining Wiley Rein, Karen served as a Senior
Attorney-Advisor for the Private Radio Bureau, at the
Federal Communications Commission from 1989 to
1993. She was a law clerk to the Honorable J. Smith
Hensley, U.S. Court of Appeals for the Eighth Circuit
and the Honorable Leo Oxenberger, Chief Judge, lowa
Court of Appeals. She received her B.A. from Central
College and her J.D. from Drake University.

Friends and colleagues of Karen Kincaid are proud to
fund a scholarship in her memory which will provide a
deserving student assistance toward college tuition.

2010 Internship Stipend
Recipients

JOSEPH AHLERS

FCC, Media Bureau, Industry
Analysis Division

Joe Ahlers is a rising 3L at the
University of Wisconsin Law School.
Last summer, Joe began a yearlong
clinical experience assisting
economically disadvantaged pro-se
litigants with family law issues. He is
an articles editor for the Wisconsin
Law Review, took second place in a
regional ABA Mock Trial competition
last fall and has been active in the UW Public Interest Law
Foundation and UW Club Racquetball team.

Joe graduated Phi Beta Kappa from the University of
Wisconsin-Milwaukee in 2006 with a double major in
political science and journalism. As an undergraduate, Joe

was Editor-in-Chief of a student newspaper and did a summer
internship covering Capitol Hill in 2005. After a brief stint
freelancing for several publications (including The Onion), Joe
joined the U.S. Air Force Reserve and was on active duty for
approximately a year prior to law school. During that year,
Joe excelled academically and in his career field as a civil
engineer and was named Grissom Air Reserve Base “Airman
of the Year” for 2008.

Joe is honored to receive an FCBA scholarship and the Max
Paglin Memorial Award and is looking forward to an exciting
and invigorating summer at the FCC.

MITCHELL CALHOUN
FCC, Wireline Competition Bureau

Mitchell Calhoun is a rising third-year
law student at George Mason
University School of Law. He is
currently an Associate Editor for the
George Mason Law Review, a member
of the Moot Court Board and an active
member of the FCBA. Originally from
Pennsylvania, Mitchell earned his
undergraduate degree from American
University. His diverse resume
includes working for the U.S. House of
Representatives and the D.C. Superior Court. He first became
interested in communications policy and privacy issues while
working a local IT firm in the city.

While he believes in experiencing all the opportunities D.C.
has to offer, Mitchell decided to focus his career on
government service and communications after entering law
school. Last summer he worked for the Information
Economy Project researching spectrum policy issues. This
past spring, he interned with the Federal Bureau of Prisons in
their Office of General Counsel, and he is spending this
summer with the FCC’s Telecommunications Access Policy
Division.

HENRY LAWSON GREENIDGE
FCC, Office of Commissioner
Meredith Attwell Baker

Henry Lawson Greenidge is a JD/MBA
candidate at the University of
Baltimore School of Law. He is
originally from Brooklyn, New York
and plans to concentrate in
communications law in Washington,
D.C. Henry has had a long standing
interest in communications. He was
an Emma L. Bowen Foundation for
Minority Interests in Media Scholar
where he interned for WABC-TV in New York for four
summers. He attended the Scripps Howard School of
Journalism at Hampton University where he concentrated in
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media management. While at Hampton University, he
received the school’s award for Excellence in Media
Management.

Upon completion of his bachelor’s degree, Henry worked as
an account executive at Clear Channel Radio in New York and
Miami, Florida and as a Business Banking Manager at
Citigroup, Inc. He has previously interned in the Wireless
Telecommunications Bureau and the Wireline Competition
Bureau of the FCC. As Vice President, of the Black Law
Students Association, Henry has served as a mentor and tutor
to underprivileged teens in Baltimore. Henry has a strong
interest in media and telecommunications issues and plans to
pursue a career in communications policy.

ANNE HALSEY
Public Knowledge

Anne Halsey is a rising third-year law
student at Washington and Lee
University School of Law. She
received her undergraduate degree
from Smith College where she double
majored in History and Economics.
After college, she worked at One
Global Economy, a division of One
Economy Corporation, focusing on
improving internet access to
underserved communities in Jordan and South Africa.
Following her time at One Economy Corporation, she worked
for Google, assisting the engineering directors of Google
Apps. At Washington and Lee, she has worked on papers
investigating email privacy issues and the legal framework of
internet media piracy. She is looking forward to returning to
Washington, D.C. to work directly on legal issues affecting
internet access and use.

YASEMIN KASIM
FCC, Enforcement Bureau, Hearing
and Investigations Division

Yasemin Kasim is finishing her first-
year at the Georgetown University
Law Center and is excited to intern at
the Federal Communications
Commission this summer. Yasemin’s
background demonstrates her
commitment and enthusiasm to work
in communications law in the public
sector.

Prior to beginning law school, Yasemin worked for five years
in media, primarily in television, cable, radio, and internet
broadcasting. Her responsibilities involved working with the
legal aspect of media and emerging technologies. Working as
a coordinator and assistant editor in post-production, Yasemin
produced reports and provided media to studio legal
departments in order to clear the film or television series for

broadcasting and distribution. Through this experience, she
discovered that the forms of communication are continually
evolving, but the issues of speech, access, privacy, and security
are timeless.

While working in the media industry, it was important for
Yasemin to find ways to give back to the community. As an
employee at HBO, she mentored an inner-city high school
senior. During that time she also spearheaded and
coordinated a drive to help the victims of Hurricane Katrina.
Working at an independent production company serving
Warner Bros. Home Video, she instituted the office recycling
program. While employed at Sony Pictures Entertainment,
she helped plant trees with the Tree People organization.
Yasemin was just selected to be a Peer Advisor for next year’s
incoming Georgetown Law students.

Before working in media, Yasemin earned a Master of Fine
Arts in Film, Television, and Digital Media from the University
of California Los Angeles. While in school, she produced a
documentary that aired on PBS, for which she won a
Hollywood Foreign Press award and several other honors.
Prior to that, Yasemin graduated summa cum laude from
UCLA with a Bachelor of Arts in Philosophy.

Yasemin is honored and grateful for being awarded the
Chairman Robert E. Lee Scholarship.

ARI MOSKOWITZ
NTIA, Office of Policy Analysis
and Development

Ari Moskowitz is entering his third
year as a law student at the George
Washington University Law School.
He is a member of the editorial staff of
the American Intellectual Property
Law Association Quarterly Journal and
Vice-President of the Cyberlaw
Students Association. Ari interned in
the Wireline Bureau of the FCC last
summer and then spent the last two semesters as a law clerk
in the office of Commissioner McDowell. This summer, Ari
will be interning at NTIA in the Office of Policy Analysis and
Development. Following graduation, he will be staying in
Washington, D.C. and hopes to pursue a career in
telecommunications law.

Ari graduated from Harvard University in 2006 with a degree
in Philosophy and a certificate in Mind, Brain, and Behavior.
He then worked for PANIM: The Institute for Jewish
Leadership and Values, where he taught high school students
about civics and public policy. Beginning in the summer of
2007, Ari went to work for the District of Columbia Public
Schools where he served on the transition team for Chancellor
Michelle Rhee, and then on the Chancellor’s Critical Response
Team.
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FABIOLA RIVAS
Broadcasting Board of Governors

Fabiola Rivas, a native of Tequila,
Mexico, is a rising 2L at American
University Washington College of Law
and alumna of the University of
California at Berkeley. She has also
studied at the University of Bologna,
Italy, law school. This summer, she
will be interning at the Broadcasting
Board of Governors, located in

Online Directory
Information

The online directory is accessible
through your online account used
to renew membership and register
for events.

TO ACCESS THE ONLINE
DIRECTORY:

Click the Login link at
www.fcba.org. The primary email
and password used to sign in
MUST be the same as have been
used for membership renewal and
online registrations in the past. If
the password is not known or has
never been activated, click on the
Forgot your Password? link and
follow the instructions to generate
a new password.

One logged in, click on the
Individual Directory link in the
menu options. Search for your
entry information. Note that this
directory is different than the one
we've used previously, and only
displays your name, address,
email, and primary phone and fax
numbers. Our database can still
house more info, such as alternate
phone, fax and cell phone
numbers, but it will not be
reflected in the new directory.

Washington, D.C., and playing one of her favorite sports Irish
“Gaelic” football.

Between undergrad and law school, Fabiola gained valuable
experience in communications, media and intellectual
property while working at JumpTV. She drafted and
negotiated contracts for Internet and Internet Protocol
Television (IPTV) rights to soccer teams and TV channels
around the world in Spanish, Italian and English. She hopes to
expand her skills into the world of media law.

The 5th Annual ABA/FCBA Privacy & Data
Security for Communications and Media
Companies Symposium - March 11, 2010
— DVD Now Available

IF YOU MISSED THIS 4-HOUR SEMINAR, BUY IT NOW!

The new decade brings a host of new laws, increased government oversight
and class action lawsuit potential regarding the privacy and security of
personally identifiable information for consumers, clients, and employees of
communications and media companies.

This year’s Symposium opened with a keynote from The Honorable Pamela
Jones Harbour, Commissioner of the Federal Trade Commission.
Commissioner Harbour provided her perspective on privacy and data
security. Three substantive sessions followed. The first covered the
government’s role in privacy and data security, including the effectiveness of
regulatory enforcement mechanisms and self-regulatory regimes. The second
focused on requisite contract clauses, due diligence requirements, and
insurance coverage to help reduce liability for relationships with third party
service providers, behavioral advertising and social networking
websites/services, and e-commerce services. The third session provided an
overview of domestic state and federal laws, regulations, and guidelines that
govern traditional telemarketing and commercial messages and promotional
efforts delivered via wireless devices, including nuances regarding text
messages, bounceback messages, and wireless emails.

A wealth of written materials is also included on the DVD.

SESSION | - GOVERNMENT'S ROLE FOR PRIVACY & DATA
SECURITY PROTECTION

SESSION Il - DUE DILIGENCE, CONTRACT, AND INSURANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SESSION IlIl - TELEMARKETING AND MOBILE MARKETING
IN A DIGITAL AGE

See page 26 for order form.
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In MEMORIAM

Leonard S. Joyce
(1931-2010)

Leonard S. Joyce, a communications law
practitioner and resident of the
Washington area, died on April 11,
2010 in Los Angeles from congestive
heart failure. He was 78.

Described by his long-time partner as a
“lawyer’s lawyer” who tried cases,
worked on transactions, and did
whatever the clients needed to be done,
Joyce specialized in the representation
of radio and television stations before
the FCC. His career extended over five
decades, from the 1960s until his
retirement in 2002. During much of
that time, Leonard was in partnership
with George R. Borsari, Jr. Borsari
recalls that it was a “true partnership,”
with only a one-page partners’
agreement that basically provided for
the partners to agree on all matters,
which Borsari recalls they did. “Our
clients didn't belong to us individually,”
Borsari remembers, “but rather to the
partnership.”

Born in Scranton, Pennsylvania, Joyce
grew up in Pottsville, Pennsylvania,
where he was a high-school basketball
stand-out. = He graduated from
Georgetown University in 1953 and
received his law degree from
Georgetown’s law school two years later.
He served in the Army for three years
after law school and then worked at the
FCC for three years.

In 1962, Joyce joined the existing law
practice of Harry Daly, and a few years
later Borsari arrived to form the
communications law firm of Daly, Joyce
& Borsari. Joyce and Borsari continued
to practice together until 1985. Joyce
subsequently formed the law firm of
Blair, Joyce & Silva with Forbes Blair
and William D. Silva, with whom he
practiced for a number of years. He
concluded his legal career as a solo
practitioner.

Among Joyce’s clients were a former
president of the National Association of
Broadcasters and a number of broadcast
stations in Kentucky. Joyce owned a
radio station in Kentucky and was

named a “Kentucky Colonel” by the
state’s governor. A former colleague
describes Joyce as “Irish to the core.”
Another recalls him as big-hearted,
passionate, fond of singing, hard-
working, and somewhat technologically
challenged (he clung to dictation when
the legal world had moved to word
processing).

An avid golfer and devoted family man,
Joyce resided in Bethesda and attended
Our Lady of Mercy Catholic Church in
Potomac. He socialized with other
communications lawyers, often
lunching at “Mr. Day’s” in the vicinity of
the FCC’s former headquarters at 19th
and M Streets, N.W.

He is survived by his wife of 53 years,
Mary Jo McQuail Joyce, four children —
Stephanie Farrell of Bethesda, Tricia
Joyce Burriss and L. Stephen Joyce, Jr.,
both of New York, and Mae Rhoten of
Los Angeles — and ten grandchildren.
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JOB Bank

TO RESPOND TO JOB BANK
LISTINGS

If the employer is listed, send the information
requested directly to the employer. If you are
responding to a BLIND BOX listing, send ONE
COPY of the information requested to Kerry
Loughney, Federal Communications Bar
Association, 1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 325,
Washington, DC 20036-6101, or EMAIL it to
kerry@fcba.org. Please clearly indicate the
Blind Box number to which you are
responding. If you are applying to a Blind Box,
you may enclose a separate note to the FCBA
specifying any organization to which you do
not wish your application to be forwarded.
Responses to Blind Box listings can be accepted
only from FCBA members.

TO LIST A JOB

Complete a Job Bank Form and send or fax the
Form and the appropriate payment to Kerry
Loughney, Federal Communications Bar
Association, 1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 325,
Washington, DC 20036-6101. In addition,
please email the text of the ad to
kerry@fcba.org. Listings and payment received
by the 15th day of each month will appear in
the next month’s newsletter. If possible, ads
should not exceed 75 words. Please call the
FCBA, (202) 293-4000, for a Job Bank Form.
(No headhunters please).

LAW FIRM / CORPORATE

8.10.1

Director Regulatory Compliance, Rochester
Corporate — Leads and manages an
organization responsible for regulatory
compliance activities required for a
telecommunications services provider.
Responsible for the successful coordination and
status reporting of federal and/or state
regulatory filings required of a competitive
local exchange carrier and interexchange
carrier. Communicates with and advises
internal client business units and where
required, coordinates compliance activities
affecting any and all business units.

® Directs all regulatory approval and
compliance activities impacting new product
introduction and ongoing product
marketing/sales.

B Provides advice, counsel and direction to
Senior Management and those on regulatory
team. Responds to client unit inquiries
regarding regulatory compliance.

B Represents Company to regulatory
commissions/agencies. Interfaces with
various regulators on compliance issues

® Coordinates the development of position on
regulatory issues.

Makes recommendations for response to
regulatory issues. Represents departments to
regulatory agencies.

Monitors state and federal regulatory and

legislative developments to identify issues

affecting organization’s operations and plans.

Provides expertise in translating regulatory

requirements into practical, workable plans.

Communicates regulatory impact to Senior

Management and departments.

Reviews and summarizes major regulatory

issues. Provides timely regulatory

compliance guidance updates to affected
business units.

Oversee timely preparation and filing of any

application for federal and state regulatory

approvals of certification or financing
activities.

Directs the timely preparation and filing of:
Annual, quarterly, and monthly reporting
processes;

Discovery data collection and production;

Federal and state tariffs;

State and federal Quality of Service reports

State Universal Service Fund Reports

State Telecommunications Relay Service

Reports (TRS)

Broadband mapping data as required by

state

Proactively monitor and oversee ongoing

compliance with federal, state and

municipal:

E911 Emergency Service and related 911

surcharges;

Billing requirements for internal and

external surcharges and taxes;

Carrier Registration and Licensing

Requirements;

Universal Service Reports/Waivers
Directs the timely preparation and filing of
various federal reports:

499-Q & 499-A Filings

Form 477

CPNI compliance and annual certification

International Traffic Reporting (FCC

Section 43.61 filings)

Semi-annual Number Use Forecasts

Reports (NRUF)

NANPA Semi-Annual CIC Utilization

Reports

E-Rate
Proactively monitor and oversee ongoing
compliance with Communications
Assistance for Law Enforcement Act
(CALEA).

Periodically audits corporate regulatory

compliance with critical service impacting or

highly visible regulatory requirements.

Manages staff, provides direction and

guidance for development including

coaching, counseling, performance
management, salary recommendations and
other personnel decisions.

Required:

® B.A. or B. S. and a minimum seven to ten
years progressive experience in
telecommunications federal and state
regulatory compliance; J.D. a plus.

B Expertise in State and Federal Regulatory
compliance areas

Please apply online at
http://www.paetec.com/careers/overview.htm
and send resumes to
Joanna.catherine@paetec.com.

8.10.2

Partner — We are a DC-based boutique seeking
one or more partners to join and help build our
firm. We are seeking colleagues with expertise
in the following areas: privacy/information
management & security, technology
transactions & financing, mobile
communications & intellectual property.
Portable business required. Must have
demonstrated ability to “think outside the box”
and strong desire to help build alternative to
the big law firm model.

This is an excellent opportunity to join a
collegial, innovative law firm with strong
growth objectives.

Please send resume and cover letter to Blind
Box Add 8.10.2, FCBA, 1020 19th Street, NW,
Suite 325, Washington, DC 20036.

CommLaw
Conspectus:
Journal of
Communications
Law and Policy
Seeks Submissions

CommLaw Conspectus: Journal of
Communications Law and Policy at
the Catholic University, Columbus
School of Law currently seeks
submissions for publication in its
Fall 2010 and Spring 2011 editions.
The journal welcomes articles,
essays, and book reviews written by
scholars, practitioners, and other
leading experts on topics of current
interest in the field of
communications law. For further
information, please contact Delara
Derakhshani at commlaw@law.edu
or 202-319-5134.
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COMMITTEE AND CHAPTER Event Form

Name Organization
Address Suite/Room/Apt.
City/State/Zip

Phone Fax E-mail

CHECK THE EVENT(S) FOR WHICH YOU ARE REGISTERING:

[] Tuesday, September 28, 6:00 — 8:15 p.m. — CLE Seminar
on ECPA Reform: Protecting Privacy and Security in the
Digital Age. Location: TBD
Cost: $95.00 for Private Sector Members; $50.00 for
Government/Academic/Paralegal Members; $25.00 for
Student Members; $150.00 for Non-Members
Registrations and cancellations due by 5:00 p.m., Friday,
September 24, 2010

[] Thursday, September 30, 1:00 — 6:30 p.m. — New England
Chapter Program and Reception on Telecommunications
in Vermont
Location: Hilton Burlington Hotel, 60 Battery Street,
Burlington, VT 05401
Cost: $20.00 admission for FCBA members; $30.00 for
non-FCBA members; $10.00 for Vermont state telecom
staff and law students
Registrations and cancellations due by 5:00 p.m., Monday,
September 27, 2010

$ Total Enclosed

Credit card no.

[]Visa []MasterCard [ ] American Express [ ] Check

Exp. date

Signature

PAYMENT MUST BE RECEIVED NO LATER THAN THE DAY OF
THE EVENT. PHONE REGISTRATIONS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED.

PLEASE FAX THIS FORM TO: Wendy Parish, Federal
Communications Bar Association, Fax: (202) 293-4317

CLE CREDIT: FCBA will be requesting accreditation from the
State Bars of Virginia and California for continuing legal
education credit. If approved, forms for Virginia and California
will be available at the Seminar Registration Desk. Please note
that FCBA does not obtain CLE credit for other states. The

FCBA will, however, assist with applications to other states, but
attorneys must apply individually for credit courses and submit
any forms and payments necessary directly to the state bar. The
number of credits corresponds with the number of hours of

course time, i.e., a two-hour seminar equals 2.0 hours of credit.

Federal Communications Bar Association

1020 19th Street, N.W,, Suite 325, Washington, D.C. 20036
Phone: (202) 293-4000 ¢ Fax: (202) 293-4317

E-mail: wendy@fcba.org
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21st ANNUAL CHARITY AUCTION DONATION FORM

October 28, 2010

TO DONATE A PRIZE, PLEASE FOLLOW THESE INSTRUCTIONS:

1. Complete a copy of this prize donation form. If donating more than one prize, please submit a donation form for each prize.
2. List the donor (individual and/or company name) as it should appear in the auction prize book.
3. Provide a detailed description of the prize and a list of all restrictions (e.g., blackout dates, attendance specifications, etc.) and

instructions on how the winner is to receive the prize (attach additional sheets as necessary). All prizes are valid through
October 28, 2011, unless otherwise specified.

Donor (as it should appear in the prize book)

Contact Person

Address

Suite/Room/Apt.

City/State/Zip

Phone Fax

E-mail

Item(s) Donated (please attach a separate sheet if necessary and be as specific as possible)

Donor Estimate of Fair Market Value (required) $

Acknowledgement should be sent to (name, if different from contact person, and address)

Donation Obtained By (name of FCBA Member, if applicable)

PLEASE SEND THIS FORM NO The 21st Annual Charity Auction, benefiting Project Wait No Longer and the FCBA
LATER THAN MONDAY, Foundation, will be held on Thursday, October 28, at the Hamilton Crowne Plaza’s
OCTOBER 11 TO: Sphinx Ballroom at the Almas Temple, 1315 K Street NW, beginning at 7:00 p.m.

Kerry Loughney Admission is free.

Federal Communications Bar Association ALL DONATIONS MUST BE DELIVERED TO THE FCBA OFFICE NO LATER THAN

1020 19th Street, N.W. FRIDAY, OCTOBER 15.

Suite 325

Washington, D.C. 20036-6101 Prize donations valued at the sponsorship level of $1750 or greater will receive
Phone: (202) 293-4000 additional recognition. Prize donations of any value may be “bundled” with other
Fax: (202) 293-4317 prizes for inclusion in the live, silent or online auction(s) (any online auctions will
E-mail: kerry@fcba.org occur on other dates prior to October 28). The Auction Committee may offer any

prize donation valued at $25 or less as a raffle prize. Cash donations are accepted
and may be used toward the purchase of auction prizes or added directly to the
auction proceeds at the Auction Committee’s discretion.
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2010 FCBA MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY Order Form

Copies of the 2010 FCBA Membership Directory are available for purchase at a cost of $60.00 for FCBA Members, $35.00 for
Law Student Members, and $115.00 for Non-Members and in accordance with the terms set forth on this form. There is a 10%

discount for orders of 10 or more Directories. (Please add 6.0% sales tax for orders sent to D.C. addresses).

Please note that the Directory is available solely for the personal and professional use of FCBA members and other purchasers of the
Directory. All uses for commercial purposes are prohibited without prior written approval of the FCBA’s Executive Director. By
purchasing the Directory and signing below, purchaser agrees that they will not, and will not knowingly authorize or permit others to,
duplicate, reproduce or copy the information printed in the Directory without the express written consent of the Association.

Please send me copy(ies) of the 2010 FCBA Membership Directory.

Signature (required)

Name

Organization

Address Suite/Room/Apt.
City/State/Zip

Phone Fax E-mail

$ Total Enclosed (Please add 6.0% Sales Tax for orders sent to D.C. addresses)

[J Check Enclosed []Visa [l MasterCard [] American Express

Credit card no. Exp. date

Signature

Please make check payable to “FCBA”

PLEASE SEND OR FAX THIS FORM TO:

Wendy Parish

Federal Communications Bar Association
1020 19th Street, N.W.

Suite 325

Washington, D.C. 20036

Phone: (202) 293-4000

Fax: (202) 293-4317

E-mail: wendy@fcba.org

The FCBA membership list also is available at a cost to FCBA members of $400.00 for the first order and $700 for each additional
order (per calendar year), and $700.00 for non-members per order. Please call the FCBA office, (202) 293-4000, for further details.
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THE 5TH ANNUAL ABA/FCBA PRIVACY & DATA
SECURITY FOR COMMUNICATIONS AND MEDIA

COMPANIES CLE - MARCH 11, 2010 - DVD Now Available

If you missed this 4-hour Seminar, buy it now!

The new decade brings a host of new laws, increased government oversight and class action lawsuit potential regarding the
privacy and security of personally identifiable information for consumers, clients, and employees of communications and media
companies.

This year’s Symposium opened with a keynote from The Honorable Pamela Jones Harbour, Commissioner of the Federal Trade
Commission. Commissioner Harbour provided her perspective on privacy and data security. Three substantive sessions
followed. The first covered the government’s role in privacy and data security, including the effectiveness of regulatory
enforcement mechanisms and self-regulatory regimes. The second focused on requisite contract clauses, due diligence
requirements, and insurance coverage to help reduce liability for relationships with third party service providers, behavioral
advertising and social networking websites/services, and e-commerce services. The third session provided an overview of
domestic state and federal laws, regulations, and guidelines that govern traditional telemarketing and commercial messages and
promotional efforts delivered via wireless devices, including nuances regarding text messages, bounceback messages, and
wireless emails.

A wealth of written materials is also included on the DVD.

SESSION | - GOVERNMENT’'’S ROLE FOR PRIVACY & DATA SECURITY PROTECTION
SESSION Il - DUE DILIGENCE, CONTRACT, AND INSURANCE REQUIREMENTS
SESSION IIl - TELEMARKETING AND MOBILE MARKETING IN A DIGITAL AGE
Cost:  $195.00 for ABA Communications Law Forum or FCBA Members

$100.00 for Government and Student Members of Either Organization
$350.00 for Non-Members

Name(s)

Organization

Address Suite/Room/Apt.

City/State/Zip
Phone Fax

E-mail

$ Total Enclosed []Visa []MasterCard []American Express

(Please add 6.0% Sales Tax for orders sent to D.C. addresses)

Credit card no. Exp. date

Signature

Please make check payable to “FCBA.”
PLEASE SEND OR FAX THIS FORM TO:

Federal Communications Bar Association
1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 325
Washington, DC 20036

Phone: 202-293-4000, Fax: 202-293-4317
E-mail: wendy@fcba.org
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Calendar
August 17 Young Lawyers Committee Happy Hour
September 14 Mass Media Committee Brown Bag Lunch

September 16 Legislative and Young Lawyers Committees Happy Hour

September 23 Florida Chapter and the Florida Bar Administrative Law Section Public Utilities Law Committee
present “Telecommunications and Electric Utilities: Current Issues” in Tallahassee, FL

September 28 CLE Seminar on ECPA Reform: Protecting Privacy and Security in the Digital Age presented by the
Privacy and Data Security Committee

September 30 New England Chapter Program and Reception

October 28 21st Annual FCBA Charity Auction

December 9 24th Annual FCBA Chairman’s Dinner

April 29-May 1 FCBA Annual Seminar at Nemacolin Woodlands Resort, Farmington, PA

FEBA

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS
BAR ASSOCIATION

1020 19th Street, N.W.

Suite 325

Washington, D.C. 20036
www.fcba.org
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